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Shelby Walker, 17, a Salida High School senior, is the 
Student of the Week.

She is the daughter of Marcey and Tim Walker.

Shelby enjoys math and biology and has played 
volleyball all four years, holding the position of team 
captain from her freshman to junior year.

She had been honored as Salida Academic Booster 
Club Student of the Month and as a Student of the 
Week.

Her recreational interests include playing sports and 
hanging out with family and friends.

She is also active in her community, having 
volunteered to help with Holiday Park for seven years.

Future plans are to attend Colorado State University at 
Pueblo with a goal of becoming a veterinarian.

Sat. May 1, 2021 • 2 pm
at Riverside Park

Please join us in this celebration of life for Marion.
For more information call Shawn Skinner, 1-619-254-5522

Memorial 
for 

Marion 
Skinner

by D.J. DeJong
Mail Staff Writer

The last week has seen 
an uptick in the number of 
COVID-19 cases identified in 
Chaffee County from recent 
weeks.

Chaffee County Public 
Health reported 23 new cases 
in the last seven days com-
pared to 15 new cases reported 
last week.

The recent case count 
includes cases associated with 
Salida School district. 

David Blackburn, superin-
tendent of Salida School Dis-
trict R-32-J, said 12 students 
in the district had been identi-
fied as having COVID-19 in 
the last week.

As a result about 100 stu-
dents across the district are in 
quarantine.

Academic plans at some 
schools were canceled or 
amended in response to the 
new cases and those under 
quarantine.

Blackburn said in the sixth 
grade, the number of stu-
dents staying home made it 
more practical to hold classes 
remotely.

However, he said, no one is 
significantly ill.

The uptick in cases among 
youth does not mean an uptick 

in risk for the community as it 
might have a year ago.

Blackburn said he thought 
the cause of the increase in 
cases among students might 
be attributable to the commu-
nity maybe becoming a little 
lax and less diligent regarding 
COVID-19 protocols.

A breakdown of cases report-
ed in the last week in Chaffee 
County show an age distribu-
tion of:

Younger than 18  13
18-29 3
30-39 2
40-49 2
50-59 2
60-69 0
70 and older 2

Gender
Males 10
Females 13

Location
North end 6
South end 16
Unknown 1
A 44 year old woman is cur-

rently hospitalized with the 
virus.

Centers for Disease Control 
and prevention data shows 
Colorado has the seventh 
highest number of cases per 
100,000 people in the country 
in the past seven days.

A ranking of the eight high-

est seven-day case rates per 
100,000 people by state are:

Rhode Island 13,879
New Jersey 11,157
Florida 10,131
Minnesota 10,116
Michigan 9,247
Pennsylvania 8,900
Colorado 8,774
Maryland 7,369
Colorado surpassed the half 

million mark for total num-
ber of cases throughout the 
pandemic earlier in the week.

The current pandemic 
total of COVID-19 cases for 
the state was 590,194 as of 
Thursday.

To date 6,443 people have 
lost their lives to the virus in 
Colorado.

Colorado’s seven-day mov-
ing average of new cases was  
1,564 with a seven-day posi-
tivity rate of 6.04 percent.

Colorado Department of 
Public Health and Environ-
ment reported 50.9 percent 
of the population of Chaffee 
County had been fully immu-
nized as of Thursday, the 
ninth highest county percent-
age in the state.

The  CDC has  s ta ted 
between 70-85 percent of the 
population would need to be 
fully vaccinated to achieve 
herd immunity.

County sees 23 new cases, 
100 quarantined from schools

alpha omicron celebrates 
75th anniversary in may 
by arlene Shovald
Special to The Mail

Salida’s Alpha Omicron 
Chapter 770 of Epsilon Sigma 
Alpha sorority and the Colo-
rado State Chapter are cel-
ebrating their 75th anniver-
sary in May.

Locally, members will cel-
ebrate May 19 at the instal-
lation/awards banquet, and 
the state convention will be 
held May 22 via Zoom. Sali-
da member Barbara Kurtz is 
also celebrating her 75th year 
of membership in the chapter, 
which was founded in May 
1947.

Barbara Ritchie Kurtz was 
a Salida High School senior 
at that time and remembers 
being called to the superin-
tendent’s office and wonder-
ing what she had done. As it 
turned out, Evelyn Umbreck 
was there regarding start-
ing a group for business and 
professional women in Salida 
and she wanted Kurtz to join.

“I was too busy with grad-
uation plans at the time,” 
Kurtz said, “but I recom-
mended Jane Ferraro and 
Bette Cable. They became 
charter members, and I 
joined during the first rush 
of that chapter in October of 
1947.”

Kurtz has remained active 
in the sorority ever since.

“What began as a business 
and professional women’s 

group is now mostly a phil-
anthropic group,” said Diana 
Wood, publicity chairman. 

“In the beginning the chap-
ters had to have a sponsor. 
The first sponsor was Kathrn 
Long, a friend of Jane Fer-
raro. Then Florence Talia-
ferro and Lena Degrazio 
were sponsors for two years. 
Francis Rhodes Bradford was 
sponsor for the next 34 years. 
She took her job very serious-
ly. She made sure rules were 
followed and that we were all 
ladies above reproach. She 
monitored our actions and 
dress code and would talk to 

us if we needed it. I heard 
that she talked to a couple of 
ladies about their dress code 
at meetings. Her husband, 
Brad, called us his girls, and 
they always hosted our sum-
mer picnic at their cabin at 
North Fork. They were won-
derful, outstanding people.”

At one time there were 
41 members in the chapter. 
Today there are 16.

ESA chapters are threefold: 
philanthropic, educational 
and social. Some of the early 
projects were rummage sales 
and bake sales. One year the 
chapter held a puppet show. 
In more recent years mem-
bers have assisted at the 
9Health Fair, held a salad 
luncheon for 37 years and 
raffled a Christmas tree deco-
rated with 100 dollar bills.

“Our major project now is 
supporting St. Jude’s Chil-
dren’s Hospital,” Wood said. 
“We also give a $1,000 high 
school senior scholarship and 
at Christmas we give a dona-
tion to a needy family. We 
also donate to Easter Seals, 
Restorative Justice, Ark Val-
ley Helping Hands and other 
local charities  We’ve been 
graciously granted a space at 
Hodgepodge to sell our hand-
made items, and this keeps 
us busy and able to have a 
treasury since COVID-19 has 
prevented us from having the 
luncheon and raffle for the 
past two years.” 

Photo by Arlene Shovald
Barbara Kurtz is celebrat-
ing 75 years of membership 
in alpha omicron Chapter 
770 of epsilon Sigma alpha 
sorority. Still active, she’s 
been a member since it 
started in 1947.


